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Executive Board Meeting II: 
Sunday, 9/17/17, 8:00 am to 9:30 am
Agenda
Attendees: Patricia Deldin (President), Steven Silverstein (Past President), Jim Gold (President Elect), Elizabeth Hayden (Secretary), Kate Harkness (Treasurer), and Board Members at large: Jennifer Tackett, Robin Nusslock, Theodore Beauchaine, Emily Durbin, Stew Shankman, Sheri Johnson (Past Past President/Observer)
Invitees as presenters: June Gruber, Don Lyman, Joanna Fiszdon (Program Chair 2017), Ivy Tso, (Program Chair, 2018), Pearl Chiu (participated for part of meeting via phone), Jennifer Tackett (CAAPS and AMS), Aprajita Mohanty (Diversity Chair), 
The meeting started at 8 AM with a call to order by Dr. Deldin. 

I. Updates/ Reports
1) 
Welcome by President (Patricia Deldin)
1. Request to approve the agenda
By unanimous vote of the board, the agenda was approved. 
2. Welcome to new board members:  
President-Elect: Jim Gold


Board Members-at-Large: Diane Gooding, Emily Durbin


3.  With special thanks to…


2017 Program Committee: Joann Fiszdon (Chair), Robert Latzman, Aaron Heller, Matthew Roche, Emily Durbin


2017 Local Host: June Gruber and Scott Vrieze


2017 Early Career Award committee: Bill Hetrick (Chair), Bob Krueger, Pam Butler, Elizabeth Hayden


2017 John Neale Mentorship Award committee: Dave Miklowitz (Chair), Ray Knight, Deborah Levy

2017 Smadar Levin Award committee: Diane Gooding (Chair), Alexandra Burt, Alex Cohen, Benjamin Hankin, Luke Hyde, Diego Pizzagalli.

2017 Publications: Vijay Mittal, Kristin Gainey, Randy Auerbach


2017 Diversity committee: Jutta Joormann, Jason Schiffman, Randy Auerbach
2017  Associate membership committee: Jennifer Tackett (Chair), Meredith Bucher, Alex Haoutmi, Emily Carol, Joshua Mervis*, Michael Caruso, Zachary Millman, Kate Collison, Keisha Novak, Derek Dean, Pamela Rakshan, Caroline Demro, Margaret Tobias, Allison Gronik


FABBS: Jim Gold


CAAPS: Jennifer Tackett and Rick Zinbarg


Website: Shaun Eack, Len Simms, and Angus 


New Committee Chairs:


Program: Ivy Tso

Smadar Levin: Alex Cohen

John Neale Mentorship: Timothy Trull

Early Career: Sohee Park

Membership: Pearl Chiu

Diversity:  Aprajita Mohanty

4. Secretary’s Report (Elizabeth Hayden)
No new secretarial business to report since Thursday’s meeting.

5. Treasurer’s report (Kate Harkness)
Local hosts’ students put in a significant amount of time in organizing and running the annual meetings—how do we compensate them? Historically these students get free registration as a means of recognizing their efforts. Should we do more to recognize them? 

J. Tackett described their many activities: they organize the student social hour, Faces of the Future activities, coordinate events, involved in all conference related logistics. Who are the volunteers: students from past year’s meeting assist as well sometimes, and students for next year’s meeting are all on the committee.  AMC activities as well.
J Gruber noted that she had about a dozen students assisting, generally 2-3 at registration desk and 1 at all conference events. 



S Shankman wondered whether we should figure out minimum expectations for workloads for student 



volunteers in terms of work to receive recognition; consensus was to let local hosts determine which 



students on the AMC and local hosts significantly contributed and earned the free registration.


Local hosts are comped; AMC also comped for registration. Local hosts and AMC will develop a list of 


meritorious students. 

6. Local Host Report (Scott Vrieze, June Gruber)
J Gruber: will make handbook updates. Hotel has been very accommodating; partial refund of stay for those w shower/water problems and provided extra food at no cost.  Those affected by the water issues should inform June. Attempts to collect talk slides in advance to put on AV was not effective/efficient. Instead, people should arrive a little early for the talks to get their talk slides ready. 

June: ~30-50 people registered on site; 415 in advance (registration numbers). 

7. Program Committee Report (Joanne Fizsdon)
J Fizdon: triple tracks seemed to be well received but will do a formal survey. Schizophrenia tracks were well received although some complaints from mood and other researchers that meeting content was too dominated by psychosis. Breaks seemed to be too short; we need 30-minute breaks between talks. 90-minute sessions work well but variability in duration might be good for some program components. Matching talks to room sizes in terms of N of attendees was generally effective. 

R. Nusslock: With regard to dominance of psychosis, most content was symposia and most of those submitted were accepted, so it is hard to create balance in the program because it depends on what is submitted.

D Lynam suggested that we need to emphasize that we want breadth of content in our calls for abstracts. T Beauchaine noted that it seems that content is naturally becoming more diverse anyhow. 

Joanne: concerns were expressed with regard to the lack of diversity in the Faces of the Future content.  P Deldin: board members should proactive in encouraging diversity in gender and content by encouraging relevant colleagues to submit symposia, and also by nominating these individuals for the ECA.

II. Old/ Ongoing Business Discussions
1)
Future Meetings 

2018
Indianapolis, IN: Don Lynam, 9/20-23, Indianapolis Marriot Downtown 

2019    Buffalo, NY 9/19-9/22 (Len Sims and Kristen Gainey)

2020
Montreal: Suzanne King, Oct 15- Oct 18

2021    Los Angeles: Bill Horan, 

Future possibilities? Boston (D. Fulford), Quebec City (A. Achim), Ann Arbor/Detroit (Ivy Tso), Nashville, Santa Fe, Chicago?

P Deldin: where to have 2022 meeting? Robin: Aaron Heller in Miami. Jim: Greg Strauss would do in Atlanta; Kate: Joelle Lemoult might host in Vancouver. Santa Fe impractical. Geographically, Nashville and Philadelphia seem reasonable. All voted to support her approaching potential local hosts in these two locations. 
 2) Program Discussions:

1. Memorial events
P. Deldin: can we integrate memorial events into program to recognize members who have passed? S. Silverstein: some conferences have an annual memorial event at meetings to acknowledge any member deaths that have occurred between meetings; this can become a meaningful tradition in the meeting. D. Lynam wondered whether will we always have need for such an event; S Silverstein noted that we are an aging organization so will become a recurrent issue. R Nusslock suggested that recognition could be paid during opening comments of meeting. J Gold was reluctant to set aside time in the schedule as we may not need it. P Deldin suggested that such an event could be held after the Sunday poster session. S Silverstein: perhaps we should track extent to which we need this by monitoring member passing. His concern was that it is very challenging to put memorials together at the last minute and these can’t do members’ memories justice. He feels we need program this formally; otherwise it is impossible to accommodate due to packed conference schedule. S Silverstein further noted that he doesn’t think holding a memorial service on Sunday will help poster session attendance and may seem disrespectful. P Deldin suggested that we hold a lunch to honor those who passed. J Gold noted that it can be tricky to decide which members deserve recognition and how much; the process can be delicate and awkward—if we let members do this on their own initiative (i.e., former trainees organize memorial), it may avoid hurt feelings. P Deldin noted that we could have a policy of who is recognized to also avoid hurt feelings—any other ideas? She suggested starting a memorial fund also to recognize members’ who’ve passed.  E Hayden suggested that we add a page to our website acknowledging members who’ve passed. 
Some members felt recognizing members who’ve passed on in the opening speech was a good idea, while others wanted a formal ceremony. P Deldin is going to contemplate options and will seek feedback from board.  Generally, the feeling was that acknowledgement at beginning of the meeting was the most satisfactory suggestion.
2. Triple Tracks

J Fizdon will conduct survey to get feedback on various aspects of the 2017 program, including the views on the use of triple track sessions 

3. Poster Session II
J Fizdon will also survey membership regarding ideas on how to improve attendance at poster session 2.  
4. Others?
1. 

S Johnson wondered whether we should protect certain parts of the program from triple tracks (e.g., the Faces of the Future) to facilitate attendance. J Gold wondered whether could we have a grad student data blitz to give these students the chance to present work orally instead of posters, noting that this would help address how top-heavy the meeting is—this would encourage “new faces” at the meeting by making it more inviting. R. Nusslock suggested that one symposium slot could bring in brief talks by grad students to present data, or turn posters into talks. P Deldin suggested that maybe we could integrate the diversity award winners into this effort. J Tackett noted that these kinds of student symposia have worked well and been popular at other meetings. Kate suggested that we draw from Smadar Levin award finalists but noted that might be unpleasantly competitive as award is adjudicated at meeting. S Silverstein commented that students may prefer to see top people in the field give talks (rather than students), and that we can’t accommodate everyone--maybe it’s okay to have a meeting where only experts give talks. With regard to attracting new members, P Deldin noted that in some ways it’s good to keep meeting intimate/familiar. S Silverstein noted the need to keep in mind how recently speakers have presented when deciding who gets to present at a meeting, to make sure all members have fair opportunity. The idea of a data blitz was fairly popular among board members. Kate noted that allowing students to give talks would require a bylaws change. J Gold and E Hayden noted that a blitz would work well on the Sunday morning of our meetings. S Shankman further noted that this would help keep SRP clearly a three-day conference and keep people around for that last day. P Deldin noted the support for increasing Sunday content and that we will do survey to see what members think. 
I Tso (2018 program chair) would like to collect information on diversity and major field in the course of receiving conference submissions for our next meeting. Ivy would like to bring back the flash talk format next year and wondered how was it implemented; there was uncertainty regarding whether one could submit a flash talk through the online submission portal, and J Tackett noted that we need to make clear how to submit those kinds of talks. There was general support for developing this option.

III. New Business Discussion

1. Membership committee and tracking: E Hayden noted the need to be more active in member dues collection as a means of generating income for the society, and that this would require an expansion of the membership committee as it will be labor-intensive.  S. Johnson pointed out that this committee (membership committee) didn’t do membership tracking last time we attempted this; instead, the president and secretary did and it was a very error-prone process because it was done by hand. E Hayden noted that wildapricot.com may be a better option than memberclicks—other similar organizations use it. S Shankman agreed with this suggestion, noting that it can be used to pay dues in advance (e.g., lifetime membership) and offer discounts; Elizabeth noted that wildapricot can comp dues for those people who are given free attendance (e.g., award winners). There is other functionality that might be useful to the agency. This possibility will be reviewed in discussion w Shaun Eack. 
P Chiu asked whether we are actively trying to increase membership. There was some discussion around whether we need to try to recruit new members or whether it’s happening organically, with many thinking the latter is already happening. S Silverstein reminded us of ResearchGate as a means of identifying new members. The consensus of the committee was that it is fine if SRP grows organically but we are not pursuing new members via a drive.
K Harkness has not been refunding registration fees to members who don’t show up unless they ask. The consensus was that this is okay.

2. Potential strategies for increasing diversity at SRP:  Aprajita Mohanty & Ivy Tso
A Mohanty has formed a committee of six people to increase diversity in SRP. Ideas have been generated, and a few easily implemented ones were reviewed. In calls for symposia, we can formally note that diversity is important and will be considered in what is accepted. Other societies do this (e.g., Schiz Research Society). Patty circulated an example of language that we could use.  The board discussed that we would prefer not to have a quota especially since we may not be able to meet one as it depends on who submits a symposium. I Tso will review previous years’ programs to see how we are doing re diversity in meeting presentations. 

J Gold feels issue of racial/ethnic diversity is more pressing for us than gender diversity and wondered what can we do to be more proactive about recruiting underrepresented populations into the society. E Durbin noted that proactively reaching out will likely be most effective rather than being passive, and that we should mentor relevant individuals by giving them guidance on how to be successful in submitting symposia and also encouraging them to become members. S Shankman noted that invited speakers should be diverse, given that we have choices in whom we invite and A Mohanty noted we should integrate president’s award committee into her committee to glean knowledge from their experience. J Tackett raised the issue of retaining President’s award winners in the society in years after they win, to which P Deldin suggested that we could give them free registration for the next year and expand # of winners. J Fizdon noted that FoF are from highest rated papers submitted so we are restricted to that pool in terms of how diverse we can be. R Nusslock suggested that we expand how we consider FoF speakers to increase diversity; i.e., we could solicit speakers. A Mohanty noted that we could potentially deliberately select speakers based on gender to ensure balance, and T Beauchaine suggested that we invite relevant FoF speakers early to ensure diversity. 
S Silverstein noted that Smadar Levin winners seem to be largely female yet FoF are male and the gap bt trainee gender representation and ECA representation. J Gold observed that academic women suffer at early career stages—it’s a broader problem that puts women at a disadvantage. E Durbin commented that men tend to receive more rewards early in their careers, meaning that they begin to look more qualified than female colleagues very early thus attracting more opportunities, and the cycle of disadvantage/disparity is perpetuated. S Johnson noted that we could have blind ratings of abstracts to address bias. There was general support for adding language to calls to encourage diversity in submissions. 
P. Deldin noted that we should make ECA both self- and mentor-nominated. S Silverstein noted that we need to do more intensive work promoting mentorship of early career women, providing guidance on how to negotiate and navigate career issues that will allow them to thrive. A Mohanty suggested that we have a women of science luncheon like SPR (at a small cost). Several members (S Shankman, P Deldin, and J. Gruber) added that, like other societies, we could organize lunches that are topical and emphasize women’s involvement, promote mentorship, and diversity—the programming committee should consider integrating these. 
The following motions were considered and approved: add statement regarding diversity to calls;
add diversity committee member to all committees; have persons in programming monitor and incorporate diversity; make ECA self- and other-nominated

3. Development
P Deldin: do we want to have a donation page on the website to support different initiatives. Idea supported by board. We may need legal advice; P Deldin will ask husband who is a lawyer. 

4. Ways to decrease “other costs”. 
P Deldin reviewed all expenses listed below (a-e) and noted that it seems like memberclicks costs would be the easiest to reduce. K Harkness provided an overview of our expenses and noted that we are increasing “freebies” (e.g., comped registration) and need to monitor such expenses. 
a. Programmer assistance—can’t really cut unless we switch web/software we use. 
b. FABBS—board agreed is worth supporting
c. CAAPS-- board agreed is worth supporting
d. Webclicks—discussed briefly by board and support was expressed for exploring move to wildapricot. com
e. Paypal—we need it for now
Others?

CAAPS update by J Tackett: CAAPS has discussed NIH funding opportunities; how to get media coverage of mental health topics that is scientifically accurate; white paper on training in clinical psychology; Bethany Teachman and JT submitted grant to Arnold Foundation to develop open science practices in clinical science. If successful, would like support from SRP for this. 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:30.
